Honorable Michael S. D'Amato Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 3RD ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #051162

INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE

OF NORTH DOWNER AVENUE FROM

EAST HAMPSHIRE STREET TO A POINT 40 FEET SOUTH

Dear Alderman D'Amato:

During field observations at the intersection of North Downer Avenue and East Hampshire Street our Engineering Staff found that westbound motorists on East Hampshire Street have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling northbound on North Downer Avenue when vehicles park close to the corner. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend installing this restriction to increase sight visibility at the intersection.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

Honorable Michael S. D'Amato Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 3RD ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #051162

INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF NORTH HUMBOLDT AVENUE FROM

EAST KEWAUNEE STREET TO A POINT 40 FEET NORTH

Dear Alderman D'Amato:

During field observations at the intersection of North Humboldt Avenue and East Kewaunee Street our Engineering Staff found that eastbound motorists on East Kewaunee Street have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling southbound on North Humboldt Avenue when vehicles park close to the corner. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend installing this restriction to increase sight visibility at the intersection.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

Alderman Robert Bauman Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

4TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #051162 SUBJECT:

> **INSTALL 20 MILES PER HOUR** WHEN CHILDREN ARE PRESENT ON WEST STATE STREET FROM NORTH 11^{TH} STREET TO NORTH 15^{TH} STREET

Dear Alderman Bauman:

We are installing school speed limit signs to supplement the existing pentagon school signs. We recommend posting 20 miles per hour when children are present on this roadway. The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the January 26, 2006 Public Safety Committee meeting.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

Honorable Robert G. Donovan Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 8TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #051162

INSTALL NO PARKING WHEN SNOWFALL

4 INCHES OR MORE ON THE EAST SIDE OF SOUTH 24TH STREET

FROM WEST ROGERS STREET TO WEST BECHER STREET

Dear Alderman Donovan:

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff forwarded this request to the Environmental Services Operations Division to see if there would be a snow plowing concern if this restriction was installed. They investigated this request and concluded that there would be no problem. The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the January 26, 2006 Public Safety Committee meeting.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja

Honorable Robert G. Donovan Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 8TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #051162

INSTALL NO PARKING WHEN SNOWFALL

4 INCHES OR MORE ON THE EAST SIDE OF SOUTH 25TH STREET FROM WEST BURNHAM STREET TO WEST ROGERS STREET

Dear Alderman Donovan:

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff forwarded this request to the Environmental Services Operations Division to see if there would be a snow plowing concern if this restriction was installed. They investigated this request and concluded that there would be no problem. The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the January 26, 2006 Public Safety Committee meeting.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja

Honorable Robert G. Donovan Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 8TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #051162

INSTALL NO PARKING WHEN SNOWFALL

4 INCHES OR MORE ON THE EAST SIDE OF SOUTH 26^{TH} STREET FROM WEST BURNHAM STREET TO WEST BECHER STREET

Dear Alderman Donovan:

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff forwarded this request to the Environmental Services Operations Division to see if there would be a snow plowing concern if this restriction was installed. They investigated this request and concluded that there would be no problem. The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the January 26, 2006 Public Safety Committee meeting.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja

Honorable Robert G. Donovan Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT:

 $\frac{8^{\text{TH}}}{\text{ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE }\#051162}$ REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF SOUTH 31 ST STREET FROM

WEST ARTHUR AVENUE TO WEST FOREST HOME AVENUE

Dear Alderman Donovan:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking restriction.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

Honorable Robert G. Donovan Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 8TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #051162

INSTALL NO PARKING WHEN SNOWFALL

4" OR MORE ON THE EAST SIDE OF SOUTH 23RD STREET FROM WEST BURNHAM STREET TO WEST MERRILL STREET

Dear Alderman Donovan:

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff forwarded this request to the Environmental Services Operations Division to see if there would be a snow plowing concern if this restriction was installed. They investigated this request and concluded that there would be no problem. The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the January 26, 2006 Public Safety Committee meeting.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja

Honorable Robert W. Puente Alderman, 9th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 9TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #051162

INSTALL NO PARKING FOR 75 FEET NORTH AND 25 FEET SOUTH OF SEVEN DRIVEWAYS

ON NORTH INDUSTRIAL ROAD NORTH

OF WEST MILL ROAD

Dear Alderman Puente:

This is in response to a request from Direct Supply located at 6767 North Industrial Road to install the above-captioned parking restrictions.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists exiting the driveways of Direct Supply have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling north and southbound on North Industrial Road when vehicles park close to their driveways. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend installing this restriction to increase sight visibility.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

Honorable Michael J. Murphy Alderman, 10th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 10TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #051162

INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE

OF WEST BLUE MOUND ROAD FROM

NORTH 52ND STREET TO A POINT 40 FEET EAST

Dear Alderman Murphy:

During field observations at the intersection of West Blue Mound Road and North 52^{nd} Street our engineering staff found that southbound motorists on North 52^{nd} Street have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling westbound on West Blue Mound Road when vehicles park close to the corner. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend installing this restriction to increase sight visibility at the intersection.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

Honorable Willie L. Hines, Jr. Alderman, 15th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 15TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #051162

REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF NORTH 47TH STREET FROM

WEST NORTH AVENUE TO WEST MEINECKE AVENUE

Dear Alderman Hines:

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to remove the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since a survey indicated that a majority of the residents affected are in favor of the removal of the restriction, we have no objection to its removal.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja